
MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES

FEBRUARY 17, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President, Vicky Krueger.

Treasurer, Dee Novak, reported a beginning balance of $22,582.86 and an ending balance of 
$22,137.60.  Report will be filed for audit.

Secretary, Karen Baase, read the minutes of the January 20, 2023 meeting and the minutes were 
approved as read.

Jill Ventrello, Activity Director, reported that there will be a planning committee on February 
22nd at 9 A.M. to plan activities for next season.

Valley Voices will perform on February 24th at 3 P.M.  Free will donation.

Rusty Ryerson will perform on March 12th from 3 to 5.  Cost is $12.00 at the door.

Beth Parrish is reviewing the Resident Questionnaire.

OLD BUSINESS:

Motion made and approved to give the Garden Club $400.00 to buy flower pots and plants to be 
placed around the pool.

A pastor has been obtained for Easter Sunday but the only time available was 10 A.M.  There will
be a brunch/potluck in the hall afterwards.

The Hymnals have found a new home with a church that is starting up.

Nancy Steele reported on microphones.  It was recommended we use copper top batteries.  We 
have several options available to us that we need to explore; either revising the old system or 
obtaining a new system.

Mary Hendrickson reported on the hall lights.  The current florescent ones cannot have dimmers 
installed.  She will meet with the electrician to get more details regarding LED lights and the 
approximate cost to convert.

Dee Novak still needs volunteers for the Hobo Farewell Party.

NEW BUSINESS:

Welcome Home RGV approached us about the possibility of installing a TV in the library to 
advertise our events.  There would be no cost but they would also run their ads.  A motion was 
made to obtain more information.



ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Lenore Combs reported on the upcoming February 20th meeting and the Senior Saving-A-Life 
Class.  At the March meeting there will be a presentation by our local American Red Cross to 
educate people about fire safety called Sound the Alarm - Save a Life.

Vicky Krueger announced that our last meeting on March 21st will be a pajama party.

The winner of the gift was Wanda Kortleever.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:04 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Baase, Secretary


